Town of Greenville Board of Selectmen

Minutes Work Session – May 1, 2018

A quorum of the Board of Selectmen convened at 32 Mill Street, the Chamberlin Mill (former Seachange building), at 4:00 p.m. for a posted work session. Present: Chairperson Carla Mary, Selectwoman Bickford, Town Administrator Tara Sousa, and members of the Beautification Committee.

The work session's purpose was to tour the building, which is currently listed for sale, in consideration of its suitability for conversion to municipal use. Realtor Kenny Lehtonen arrived at 4:10 p.m. and escorted the meeting attendees through the building. Utilization of different areas of the building were discussed throughout the tour. Town and special meeting requirements for such an acquisition were discussed, as well as the potential for a private non-profit to purchase the building. The tour was concluded and the meeting was adjourned at 4:45 p.m.

Submitted by: Tara Sousa/Town Administrator

Approved by:

Carla C. Mary/Chairpers

Douglas A. Reardon/Selectman

Margaret Bickfor/d/&electwoman